
 

 

          LAZONBY PARISH  
COUNCIL NEWS  

 

July 2023 

“There is immense power when a group of people with similar interests 

gets together to work toward the same goals.” ― Idowu Koyenikan 

,   

Welcome to the new Parish          

Councillors!! 

Welcome to our new Parish   
Council lors Ruth Hookway,       
Andrew Bates and Peter Foley 
who were co-opted onto the     
Parish Council at the Annual   
General meeting of the Parish 
Council in May.  We look forward 
to working with them.  This now 
leaves us with two positions to fill 
so if your interested in becoming a 
Parish Councillor then please get 
in touch with the Clerk for more 
details. 

Parish Maintenance... 

The Parish Council held a boon 
day recently which means tidying 
up areas of the parish.  As there 
weren't many volunteers turn up 
they concentrated on tidying up 
Will Pool. The Parish Council 
would like to thank everyone that 
did turn up and helped.            
Also recently there have been   
several comments about people’s 
hedges being overgrown and   
protruding onto pavements and 
blocking people’s way.  So if your 
hedge is currently doing this 
please could you so very kindly 
ensure it is cut back. 

 

 

Egg Packing Station Affordable 
Housing News...  
It was reported at the June 2023 
meeting of the Parish Council that 
the development of the old Egg 
Packing Station is still ongoing, and 
that the planning application is still 
u n d e r  c o n s i d e r a t i o n  b y            
Westmorland and Furness Council 
but it is hoped that a decision will 
be reached by July 2023. It is also 
possible that the estimates for 
demolition, site clearance, asbestos 
removal and wall repairs will need 
to be updated as they were         
obtained in February and are only 
valid for six months. 

Councillors Angie Miller and 
Chris West getting their hands 
dirty clearing the weeds out of 
Will Pool!! 



 

 



 

 

The Kings Coronation Event in the Parish. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

It was a lovely event and well        

attended with a Coronation      

breakfast is at the swimming pool, 

with the opportunity for a swim, a      

Celebration Service at the Church;     

 

 

 

 

with a plaque provided by Bells of        

Lazonby.   Then games, picnic, Maypole 

dancing, fancy dress, and competitions - 

cake decorating and crown making. On 

the school field, finishing with a Ceilidh 

in the evening at the Village Hall.  The 

Village Hall and Swimming pool both 

made a profit towards the running of 

their organisations.  
 

The Parish Council would like to thank all the local community groups 

and organisations, businesses, the school and the children, the Church 

and all the volunteers and parishioners who put so much work into 

making it such a lovely day.  Also a big thank you to Councillor         

Chris West who co-ordinated the event, and managed to secure       

funding towards the day. 



 

 

Date of the Next Meeting… 

The next Parish Council Meeting will be held on Wednesday 5th July 

2023, in the Village Hall, at 7.30 pm.  The following meeting will be 

Wednesday 6th September 2023.  There is no scheduled meeting for 

August 2023.  Please see the Parish Council notice boards for meeting  

information & the Agenda which is usually posted up no later than the 

Friday before the Meeting date, or visit www.lazonbyparishcouncil.org 

for more information. Copies of the Agenda or the Minutes of the Council 

are available by Email on request.  Please contact the Clerk on 0843 

2894416 (Calls at local rate); or Email: Lazonby PC@googlemail.com 

Contact your Councillors.... 

Please visit the Parish Council Website for Agendas, Minutes and other 

information: www.lazonbyparishcouncil.org     

Councillor Christine West - Chair   

Tel: 01768 898425 
 

Councillor Tim Wright - Vice-

Chair 

Tel: 01768 897104 
 

Councillor Peter Foley   

Tel: 01768 897143  
 

Councillor Angie Miller 

Tel: 01768 898149  

Councillor Phillip Whitehead 

Tel: 07989077857 
 

Councillor Andrew Miller 

Tel: 01768 897140  
 

Councillor Andrew Bates 

Tel: 07713752603  
 

Councillor Ruth Hookway 

Tel: 07910489204  

Dog Fouling in the Parish.. 

Now the evening are lighter the increase in dog fouling is  

evident.  Complaints have been made about several      

areas in the village  Please be mindful of other              

parishioners, and especially children, and pick up after 

your dogs and dispose of it properly in one of the rubbish 

bins or dog bins provided.  Please lets keep the Parish a 

clean and lovely place to live for everyone.  And a HUGE thank you to 

those parishioners that continue to pick up after their dogs. 


